MASSIE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES


May 6, 2015

The Massie Township Board of Trustees met for Regular Session at the Massie Township Government Center, 10 N. Harveysburg Road, Harveysburg, Ohio 45032.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by President Darrell McKinney. Present were: Vice-President Mark Dawson, Trustee Dave Crisenbery, and Mary Wilkie, Fiscal Officer. 

McKinney led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to table the Board of Trustees Special Meeting of March 20, 2015. Wilkie still needs a Trustee to assist in finalizing the minutes. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea. Motion passed.

Crisenbery made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Trustees Regular Meeting of April 7, 2015 with addition.  McKinney seconded the motion. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea.  Motion passed.
Visitors/Public:
Leroy Sanders of 142 South Street stated that Mr. Thatcher wants to do a pig roast for the stone plaque dedication in his father’s memory. The Trustees discussed where and how to best place the plaque under the flag pole.
Road Department- Todd Fairchild was not present.
At this time, 6:47 PM, McKinney made a motion, seconded by Crisenbery to go into Executive Session pursuant to AOG 2012-022, ORC 121.22G1 to discuss personnel compensation. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea. Motion passed.
At 7:45 PM, Crisenbery made a motion to return to open session. Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea. Motion passed.
Fire Department-Chief Scott Hines:
The run totals for April were reported as a couple of mutual aid calls and an accident on I71 that resulted in a fatality.
The Chief requested a headset for the Rescue. The cost is approximately $5000.00. The County Dispatch can barely hear us on the scanners. FDIC has a nice intercom headset that they can bring for a demo. It will also help with the long term hearing loss of Fire Department members.

We made around $16,000 on GovDeals. Wilkie stated she has received $16,405 so far.

The Department will be training with Lebanon Fire Department this weekend on fire simulators. A trailer is used with flash simulators.

The concrete for the flag pole was discussed. Bill Freeze can fit us in at the cost of $2032. A cut edge of 42 inches will cost $420. Mr. Thatcher would like to host the dedication pig roast on June 14th. After discussion, Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve a $2500.00 purchase order for Bill Freeze to do the concrete work. Concrete for the new road building was discussed as costing $14,500 - $16,000. No decision was made on the floor. The difficult part is getting someone to do the work right now since all the contractors are busy.
R05-06-2015-01: The estimate for Delta Electric to do all new LED light fixtures with drop chords in the bay is approximately $5125. The estimate for the meeting room is $2065. After discussion, the Trustees decided to wait on the meeting. Crisenbery made a motion to increase appropriations in 2111-760-730-0000, Fire District, Improvement of Sites an additional $5125 and to hire Delta Electric for the project. Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea. Motion passed.

The update on the marina is that everything will be floating which was not the original plan. There will be 112 slips this year. They are giving the Chief as-built plans as they are completing the project. He has been included in the meetings.

The Chief stated he would like to start on-call compensation from Memorial Day to Labor Day which is the busiest time. The cost estimate is $4500.00. Crisenbery stated that times have changed and he would like to see if this is feasible. McKinney stated he would like to see if it would work to help get people here. Everything would be documented and the plan could be cancelled if not working. We are looking at five week days, paying $2.00 an hour for nine hours. Runs would be $15.00. If it works, it would help a pass a renewal levy. Dawson stated he thinks throwing money to pay members will not fix the problem. We will not pay to be here on a voluntary staff. He thinks we are looking at it backwards. A year ago the Department looked good and something quit working and paying staff is going at the problem backwards. The Chief stated that it has been difficult to get people here. Tammy Hatfield ran a lot of runs and has moved. Colin has full-time job now. Kyle has another job now but when he worked for the Chief he was able to leave work for runs. Member LeRoy Sanders stated that we need people here. When someone has a heart attack, time is important. Dawson again stated that the other Trustees are doing it backwards. We do not need to throw money at this to fix the problem. Crisenbery has been talking to the town residents and they don’t support the Fire Department. Commission Board Member Paul Gordon stated they are doing a good job. Dawson stated we need to have 100% dedicated members and let’s have them show up. Crisenbery stated we need to try something if someone has family.  Dawson said then Wayne Township would get someone coming. All Trustees agreed that the problem needs fixed. McKinney and Crisenbery stated they would like to experiment on the process of the on-call pay for a trial temporary period. Dawson stated he doesn’t want to pay $4157 for an experiment. We need to have the Department members here making runs. McKinney stated he doesn’t know where there is an answer. People need to decide on a ballot. He would like to get members to show up to events like the chili cook-off and the Easter egg hunt and mingle. We need to have more events here. Dawson said if we get the community to come here for events, they will want to be here and join the Department. If we can get the community behind us then we have a leg to stand on. McKinney said that $60,000 would get passed on a renewal. The Chief said it would take $11,900 for the year for on-call staffing as proposed. There are 26 members on the roster with 15 active and 9 that are regular shows. The Trustees agreed that the number one issue is to have events and community involvement. There was confusion on whether the bay was allowed to be used for events. The Chief stated that it could be used if he or a member of the Department were present. The Chief stated he wants to donate half of his pay to try to get the on-call staffing going. He is totally committed to it and believes it will work to get members here for runs. 
Zoning:
A zoning permit was issued for the approved cell tower.
TRUSTEES-Old Business:
McKinney requested to get the Fire Department agenda a few days before the meetings so it can be reviewed.
Dawson asked Chief Hines to walk the parking lot to check on a couple of dips and cracks. Three inches of asphalt was laid which should not be cracking.

TRUSTEES-New Business:
Wilkie responded to Bobbie Apking of the Warren County Engineer’s Office. We requested 200 ton of salt as in the past and no resolution was needed since we pick up our own salt.
Correspondence and Announcements:  
Warren County Auditor Office land split listing; Public Works Integrated Committee- nominations for pipeline safety; Open House for Black School on May 17th from 1 PM – 3 PM.
Fiscal Officer Reports:
Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve the warrants. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea. Motion passed.
McKinney made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve the financial report. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea. Motion passed.
As there was no other business to come before the Trustees at this time, a motion was made by McKinney to adjourn the meeting at 9:24 PM. Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: McKinney-Yea, Dawson-Yea, Crisenbery-Yea. Motion passed.
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